Minutes of the Brundish Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 19th May 2021 at 7:45pm at the Village Hall, Brundish.
Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr C King (Vice-Chairman), Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr C Atkinson, Cllr D Long, Cllr N Parsons, Cllr K Banham, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, District Cllr J Flatman, and one member of the public.
	BPC/21/11: Election of Chairman: It was resolved to appoint Cllr A Bryant as Chairman.


	BPC/21/12: To consider whether to appoint a Vice-Chairman and effect appointment: It was resolved to appoint Cllr C King as Vice-Chairman.


	BPC/21/13: Public participation at meetings: There were no comments from members of the public.


	BPC/21/14: To receive apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from County Cllr M Hicks.


	BPC/21/15: To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda (all members required to complete updated Register of Interests): None received.


	BPC/21/16: To receive reports from the District and County Councillors: Reports had been received from Cllrs J Flatman and M Hicks.  


	BPC/21/17: To approve the minutes of the meeting held 20 January 2021: It was resolved to approve the minutes as true record of the meeting held. 


	BPC/21/18: Finance and Administration, Including:

a) Approval of accounts for payment and noting of receipts and bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment as follows:
Payments: 

Clerk salary and admin. expenses                                                  £221.04

HMRC (two payments)                                                                     £110.52

SALC annual subscription                                                                 £143.83

K Apps (notice board repair)                                                            £126.26

Bank balances/reconciliations were provided as per details of the latest statements available.
b) To approve the Annual Governance Statement (Section 1 of the AGAR Part 2) for Year ended 31 March 2021: It was resolved to approve the Annual Governance Statement.
c) To approve the Annual Accounts for year ended 31 March 2021: It was resolved to approve the annual accounts for the year ended 31 March 2021.
d) To approve the Asset Register for the year ended 31 March 2021: Following a brief discussion regarding some of the assets, it was resolved to approve the asset register providing the fencing figure was added back into the grand total. 
e) To approve the Accounting Statements (Section 2 of the AGAR Part 2) for year ended 31 March 2021: It was resolved to approve the Accounting Statements for the year ended 31 March 2021.
f) To consider whether the Council may certify itself as exempt and approve exempt status: Following due consideration, it was resolved that the accounts had not reached the threshold of income or expenditure and the Council may certify itself as exempt.
g) To approve the appointment of Responsible Financial Officer and Internal Auditor: It was resolved to appoint Mrs D Bedwell and SALC Internal Audit Services, respectively. 
h) To receive update regarding banking arrangements (Cllr A B): There was no progress to report at this point, but Cllr Bryant reassured members that he would be making the relevant enquiries very soon.
i) To confirm annual Standing Orders/Direct Debits: The Council had only one such transaction, for the Public Works Loan (£894.96 annually), and this was agreed by members.


	BPC/21/19: Planning: To consider any applications received and note decisions: No further applications had been received. Application DC/21/01119 - Land at Brundish Lodge, Dennington Road had been withdrawn by the applicant.


	BPC/21/20: To appoint members of Committees, Working Groups and Parish Council Reps: Following due consideration, it was resolved to approve the following appointments: 
a) Parish Rooms Management Committee: Cllrs A Bryant, Cllr C King and Cllr N Parsons.
b) Educational Trust: Cllrs C Evans-Hendrick and Cllr C King.
c) Neighbourhood Watch Representative: No appointment.
d) Transport Representative: Cllr A Bryant.
e) Footpaths: Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, with the assistance of Cllr D Long.
f) Any others: It was agreed to appoint Cllr N Parsons for matters pertaining to the Village Green.
At this point in the meeting, a member of the public was permitted to speak on a matter pertaining to public footpaths. Members were informed of a proposal submitted to SCC Rights of Way by a local landowner. 



	BPC/21/21: Open spaces and amenities: To receive any updates on matters discussed at the last meeting and review progress:
a) Play area: Members agreed that the best way to progress matters would be to leave the existing fence in place but to remove the play equipment. There was some debate about the swings as some thought that the addition of a stainless-steel bolt may increase their longevity, particularly if the posts were also then concreted in. However, members were reminded that the existing equipment had in effect been condemned at the previous Rospa inspection and any alterations would need to comply with British safety standards.
In general terms, it was agreed that the whole area should be cleared and a decision made about one or two popular pieces of equipment to substitute existing provision. More discussion would be needed around the final decision.

b) Village Green, including restoration and summer fete: Cllr N Parsons provided members with a brief report. Cllr Parsons had contacted the insurers directly and had received assurances that no fencing would be required around the pond, and that it could be left open. The overgrowth would ned to be cut back, the large Chestnut tree and hedge also needed to be trimmed back. 
There were some further discussions about whether to remove the fence or not, and where funding may be available for the projects described.  There had been some difficulty in getting three quotes for the clearance costs (as per Standing Orders) and Council may have to make a final decision on this matter with a lower number of quotes. 

Cllr A Bryant reminded members of a historic decision the Council had made not to spend precept funds on the village green maintenance. This was challenged by Cllr N Parsons, who argued that such decisions could not be “set in stone”. 

Cllr D Long added that provision should remain as simple and cost effective as possible, as the Council would need to consider long term cost implications of any provision in terms of maintenance, insurance, inspection, cleaning, etc.

District Cllr J Flatman advised of some financial support which may be available and that she would be making enquiries in order to support Brundish’s efforts. This would include setting up a meeting with MSDC’s funding officer in the very near future.

c) Grass cutting: Two councillors were currently volunteering to cut the grass. Cllr N Parsons suggested the Council may wish to purchase its own lawnmower, but Cllr A Bryant reiterated that this had been considered previously but issues such as storage and maintenance had made it very difficult.
d) Footpaths: This matter had been discussed before during the meeting and there were no further matters to report.
Some discussion took place around the best way to progress village green and play area matters. The Clerk explained to members the legal differences between Working Groups and Committees of the Council, in particular the possibility of including in a Committee’s Terms of Reference delegated powers which may allow pre-approved expenditure to be incurred. It was important to note that the use of Council funds, in particular precept, needed to follow a specific process in order for it to be in line with Financial Regulations and other legalities which would be verified by the audit process. 

Members agreed that there would be a need for delegated powers rather than a dependency on council meetings, as these only tended to occur four/five times a year. Additional meetings would require additional clerk working hours and would directly increase the administration cost, which would in turn directly affect the precept. Equally, Committee meetings would need to follow the same process as a full council meeting and meet the relevant Standing Orders in order for decisions made to be lawful and not at odds with the rest of the Council. This would mean proper agendas published with the correct notice, full minutes logging any decisions and meetings to be held in public.
It was agreed that at this stage a committee was formed, with further details to be agreed at a follow up meeting.


	BDP/21/22: To consider any further correspondence received: Correspondence received had been circulated to members and no further responses were needed.



	BPC/21/23: Reports from Councillors and matters for future consideration/addition to agenda: Matters pertaining to the defibrillator were discussed and it was agreed that Cllr A Bryant would book a refresher course on how to use it.


	BPC/21/24: Date of next meeting: 7th September (Play areas Committee meeting date to be agreed).


	BPC/21/25: Temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed: 


	BPC/21/26: Employment matters:  It was noted that after six years in post, the Clerk would be leaving the Council and a replacement would need to be found. Contact had been made with an interested party and further dialogue would be taking place ahead of the next meeting.



With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9.15pm.

Signed:____________________  date:________________________________
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